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LYBS Board Meeting Minutes

14DEC2011
8:30pm
Littleton Police Department CR
Board Members present at the meeting were: 

Brook Moore
John Davis
Randy Fisher
Mike Gearty
Ron Cochran
Ed McCarthy

Tom Furlong
Bernie Lane
Gary Wilson
Shawn Abetz
Rob Warner


Board members not present:

Steph Jahnle
Bill Sager
Chuck Decoste

Co-Coordinators/Volunteers/Guests present:

Allison Copp
Ann Maher
Larry Frisoli
Brook called the meeting to order at 8:45 pm.
· Roll Call (attendance)/Visitors

· Review of Agenda

· Review of Minutes from 09NOV2011 Meeting – 
· Minutes 09NOV2011 were reviewed and minor typo and attendees were identified and corrected.   Tom F made a motion to approve the minutes; seconded by Ed McCarthy and approved by a unanimous vote.
· Open Volunteer Positions
· Safety Coordinator – Colleen Lelievre is interested but would like to discuss further with Danny Concession.  Dany’s contact information will be given to Allison.  John Davis will contact Don Beltrami to gauge his interest.
· Funding Raising Coordinator – Timalyn Rassias has been contacted and is interested.  John Davis nominated Timalyn for this position, seconded by Tom Furlong.  Voted in by unanimous decision.
· Baseball Umpire Co-Coordinator (kids) – Tim Concession
· Registration – Jen Barlow (by proxy)
· New registrants for Tee-ball and Rookie (in-town leagues) can be from any town.  However MAC league teams must be Littleton residents.  The exceptions are those grandfathered in from previous years.
· Requests have come in to registration players for Tee Ball and but their age is less than the minimum.  Board agreed it will hold to the dates on the registration page.  No exceptions will be made.
· Treasurer Report – Tom Furlong
· P&R is up to date; ended the Fiscal Year at `$7072.
· Booster account is at $31570 at end of Fiscal Year.  Current at $25000.  Attributed mostly to Jett Field on Whitcomb.
· Shaker Lane 50/70 Conversion – Tom Furlong
· Goal is to make it a 46/60 and a 50/70 field.  Groton did this and it worked.  Waiting for quotes.
· MAC League Update – Larry Frisoli
· Review of proposed rules
· Mercy Rule – 6 runs per inning and 10 runs after 3.5 innings is agreed by LYBS
· Extra Innings if game is tied – all agreed
· Major 60 stealing home – agreed
· Minors with modified stealing – board disagreed

· No poaching – those currently grandfathered in will continue; LYBS will continue to allow for in-town leagues.

· A “grandfathered” list needs to be made so Larry F and Jen B have them for reference.

· No infield fly rule at minors – agreed

· Waiver request to allow 13 y-o’s in Major 70 – tabled until the next meeting
· Recommended Changes to LYBS Constitution
· Brook distributed draft updated constitution.
· All changes were reviewed and discussed.

· Two minor changes regarding Tee Ball and major 70.  These will be made, posted to the web for review and vote.
· Spinners Update

· Board agreed on June 24th.  John Davis will send that information to Gary LaCroix.
· Meeting Start Times

· John will send out email reminder and agenda request 1 week prior.
· Request is that someone cannot make the meeting or will be late please respond to John (or whole board) for awareness.
· AOB

· Ann Maher noted that nets outside at Shattuck.  Mike Gearty will bring them inside the equipment shed.
· New equipment shed at Shattuck needs to be painted.
· Apparel – Allison requested a key for shed so she can get apparel.  Request to donate a apparel for a basket at WinterFest.  Board agreed.  Mike G and Tom F will work with Allison to get her access.
· Next meeting – 18JAN2012 @ 7:30pm.  John D. to reserve LPD CR
· Meeting adjourned – 10:15 pm
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